Wheal Fortune Park Improvements

Date: 21% August 2024

Dear resident,

Following several public consultations and following engagement and the appointment of a Play Park specialist
firm, the Council are pleased to announce that works on the ‘New’ Play Park installation at Wheal Fortune Park
will commence on Monday 2™ September 2024.

The works are scheduled to take between 6 — 8 weeks, and during that time access to the park will be limited and
on occasion will be closed for Health & Safety reasons as deliveries of equipment and materials arrive.

The Council is working closely with the contractors and an area will be provided to walk around at the Bosmeor
Park end of the park, unfortunately however, whilst the Council understands that the park provides a key access
route between Agar Road and Bosmeor Park, there will be no through access due to the nature of the works.

Work on site will be limited to between 8am — 6pm and depending on the weather, may include weekends.

During the installation works, the contractors will be working hard to ensure limited disruption or noise
disturbance, and any vehicles will be parked on the park and not in the residential area.

We will provide regular general updates on our Facebook page www.facebook srnBreaParis il and
via posters on the external fencing to the park and as the works progress, we will keep you updated on when more
park space can be made available, and when a walkway through the park can be reinstated.

if you have any queries or questions regarding the installation, then please contact the office at
{ n or via the office telephone number, 01209 313014 and we will be happy

e

to answer any concerns you may have.

Yours sincerely,
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Andrew Moyle-Browning
Clerk to the Council

Treloweth Community Hall, Moorfield Road, Pool, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 3QB
t. 01209 313014 e. clerk@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk e. enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk
w. www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk f. https://www.facebook.com/CarnBreaParishCouncil



